
 
CAMPUS FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

September 21, 2007 
 

MINUTES 
ATTENDEES 
 
Members:   Julie Messer   David Ely 
                 Linda Stewart   Cezar Ornatowski 
    Bill Boyd    
       
Faculty/Staff Alternates:  Sydney Covey   Kimberlee Reilly 
       
Non-Voting Member:  Ray Rainer 
 
Guests:    Pat Francisco   Scott Burns     

  
The meeting was called to order at 2:10 p.m. 
 
Fee Request:  Emerald Isle Housing Fees 
Ms. Pat Francisco presented the agenda item.  Ms. Francisco referred to the 2007/2008 Emerald Isle 
Housing Fees schedule and noted a correction regarding late payments, which are subject to a late 
charge of five percent (not three percent).  The current rates are also included in this schedule and will be 
added to the information packet at the end of the year.   The office of Housing Administration is now 
officially managing Emerald Isle.   There is no longer a pool in this complex, since people were not using 
it; a barbeque area is being created.  Emerald Isle is mainly composed of studios.  There are some 
vacancies and they are currently trying to get graduate student residents.   
 
Mr. Boyd asked about residential life program in the area.  There is no residential life program per Ms. 
Francisco; she added that this complex is very similar to Piedra del Sol. 
 
Mr. Rainer noted that the College of Extended Studies (CES) Fee Request has been pulled from today’s 
agenda and will be presented at the next meeting. 
 
Dr. Ely asked if the information item could be moved to action item at the next meeting.  Mr. Rainer 
responded that it was possible as long as the committee agreed. 
 
Dr. Ornatowski asked about current rent rates and how they compare to the rest in the area.  Ms. 
Francisco responded that the rent for these is still under median rate.  Dr. Ely noted that a studio at 
Piedra del Sol is $847.00 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:18 pm. 
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